
There are resources available to you if you believe you are being subject to improper classification 
or inaccurate payment practices by your employer. For more information, go to WorkRight.cdle.co.

Employers are required to follow the law when paying hourly wages, overtime, and properly covering you 
for unemployment insurance and workers’ compensation purposes. As a worker, you have certain rights 
as an employee vs. independent contractor.  

Improper classification (often called misclassification) of employees as independent contractors and other labor 
law violations create many problems, both for law-abiding businesses and for workers in Colorado.

If you believe you have been improperly classified as an independent contractor and are really performing duties 
that fit the criteria of an employee, visit colorado.gov/cdle/TipForm, or call us at 303-318-9100 and select 
Option 4. To be classified as an employee, you must meet the criteria in Colorado Revised Statute 8-70-115. 
You can read the law online and find out more at coloradoui.gov/ProperClassification. 

As an employee, you are entitled to unemployment insurance benefits if you become unemployed through no 
fault of your own. Your employer contributes to unemployment insurance and cannot deduct this from your 
wages.  

If you become unemployed and wish to file for unemployment insurance benefits, go to coloradoui.gov 
and click on File a Claim. If your hours of work and pay are reduced, you may be entitled to partial 
unemployment benefits. 

If you cannot access a computer, call one of the following numbers: 303-318-9000 (Denver-metro area) 
or 1-800-388-5515 (outside Denver-metro area); hearing impaired 303-318-9016 (TDD Denver-metro area) 
or 1-800-894-7730 (TDD outside Denver-metro area).

EMPLOYERS ARE REQUIRED BY LAW TO POST THIS NOTICE

▪ Properly classified as an employee or an independent contractor  
▪ Paid accurately and timely for the services you perform

YOU HAVE THE RIGHT TO BE:

Colorado Employment Security Act, 8-74-101(2); Regulations Concerning Employment Security 7.3.1 through 7.3.5
Employers can download copies of this poster at coloradoui.gov/employer, then click on Forms / Publications.


